
FEASIBILITY STUDY FOR A 
CITY-OWNED, FIRE-BASED 
EMS SERVICE

For more information, contact Eric Melcher, Aurora City Administrator, at ctyadm@cityofaurora.org or 402-694-6992.

MEET THE COMMITTEE

Members of the EMS Study Committee are from all areas of Hamilton County  
and have expertise necessary to evaluate our community’s needs.

• County-wide EMS and hospital experts participated
• County-wide fire and rescue experts participated
• Law enforcement and city officials participated

The committee has made recommendations to the City of Aurora based on a 
super majority consensus of members.

• High-quality care and service is the ultimate priority for all Hamilton County citizens.

The health and safety of our neighbors is the first priority of committee 
members.

• A city-owned, fire-based service provides the best possible option for local control and public 
accountability.

The EMS Study Committee’s 
objective is for the City of 
Aurora, Hamilton County, 
and Memorial Community 
Health to work together 
to complete and provide 
a feasibility study for a 
fire-based EMS option 
intended to include an 
Advanced Life Support 
(ALS) service for all citizens 
in Hamilton County.

denotes EMS Study Committee Member location



Bradley Consbruck
Giltner

• Chief, Giltner Fire 
Department

• Member of Giltner Fire 
Department for 10 years

• Giltner area farmer

Brent Dethlefs
Aurora

• HCAS Interim Director
• Paramedic
• Moved to Aurora in 2004
• Worked for Ravenna 

Volunteer Fire Department’s 
BLS service

Dave Long
Aurora

• Mayor of Aurora
• Retired school teacher

Diane Keller
Rural

• CEO, Memorial Community 
Health

• 46-year career at MCHI, 
passionately serving Hamilton 
County and surrounding area 
for entire adult life

Richard Phillips
Aurora

• Retired, U.S. Postal Service
• Aurora City Council Member 

(Ward 2)

Dottie Anderson
Aurora

• Aurora City Council Member 
(Ward 3)

Eric (Rick) Melcher
Aurora

• Aurora City Administrator
• 36 years in public service 

industry
• Nebraska One Call Board of 

Directors

Jason Fry
Phillips

• Chief, Phillips Fire 
Department 

• Works at Crescent Electric 
Supply in Grand Island

Jennie Kuehner
Aurora

• Attorney
• Memorial Community 

Health, Board Director

Kirk Handrup
Aurora

• Hamilton County Sheriff
• 34-year county employee

Lindy Mosel
Aurora

• Director of Nursing, 
Memorial Community Health

• Registered Nurse

Nancy Lohrmeyer*
Aurora

• Native of Aurora
• Aurora City Council Member 

(Ward 2)
• Insurance service provider

*served as alternate for Dottie Anderson

Paul Graham
Aurora

• Aurora graduate
• 22 years in the military, 

retired
• 24.5 years with Aurora Police 

Department, current Police 
Chief

Robert Marlatt
Aurora

• Aurora Rural Fire District 
President

• Former Juvenile Parole 
Officer

• Farmer

Tom Cox
Aurora

• City of Aurora Fire 
Department Chief

• Local family business owner

Wayne Roblee
Aurora

• Aurora City Council Member 
(Ward 1) 

• President & CEO of 
International Sensor Systems

Kurt Johnson, co-publisher of the Aurora News-Register, also attended the meetings, and provided news coverage of the EMS Committee meetings.

Members of the EMS Study Committee



FEASIBILITY STUDY FOR A 
CITY-OWNED, FIRE-BASED 
EMS SERVICE

For more information, contact Eric Melcher, Aurora City Administrator, at ctyadm@cityofaurora.org or 402-694-6992.

STUDY PROCESS

City officials responded to citizen requests to examine a city owned, 
fire-based EMS option.

EMS Study Committee members 
completed an exhaustive review 
process of all aspects of operating an 
EMS service.

• Revenue generating opportunities to reduce 
taxpayer subsidy

• Proper staffing levels and keeping our local 
dedicated staff on board

• Maximizing use of equipment and facilites 
to maintain top-quality and responsive EMS 
service

Images courtesy of Aurora News-Register
Want local information on the Web? -- Go to auroranewsregister.com

Friesen supports 
special session on 
property tax issue

(See FRIESEN, A8)

(See EMS STUDY, A8)

ANR begins election preview coverage

Cold weather puts damper on planting -- B5

Hamilton County’s No. 1 News Source WEDNESDAY, APRIL 18, 2018 -- $1

Hosiers enjoy hot rod trifecta -- C1

by Kurt Johnson 

With only one official day 
left in this year’s 60-day ses-
sion and no action taken on 
the much-debated property tax 
relief issue, Dist. 34 Sen. Curt 
Friesen said he would favor a 
special session as a means of 
avoiding what he fears would 
be a divisive ballot initiative 
process.

Taking a break Friday back 
home on the farm near Hender-
son, Friesen said he was disap-
pointed with the way this year’s 
session ended and is frustrated 
with the Unicameral’s inability 
to take action.

“I’m not a fan of the ballot 
initiative, but if we don’t have 
the guts to do 
something we 
may be forced 
to go there,” he 
said. “It was 
a crazy week 
and we ended 
up in a stale-
mate. Every 
year it just 
never ceases to 
amaze me.”

Friesen
reported that he and a group 
of senators met with Gov. Pete 
Ricketts Friday, April 6, and 
again that Sunday, talking for a 
combined seven hours in hopes 
of reaching a compromise 
plan. It became clear to him in 
those meetings, he said, that no 
agreement would be reached.

“The thing is when we were 
having our meeting with the 
five of us I knew what it would 
take to get rid of the petition 
drive and nobody seemed to 
care,” he said. “The governor 
refuses to raise any kind of tax 
increase and with no compro-

mise on the tax side it was 
impossible to do anything.”

Friesen said he is well aware 
of efforts to gain signatures in 
a ballot initiative process that 
would bring the property tax 
relief issue to Nebraska voters 
come November. If nothing is 
done, he said, those efforts will 
likely move forward.

“Let’s assume they get 
enough signatures come this 
fall,” he said. “We’ve already 
heard what the teacher’s union 
is saying and the chamber of 
commerce has said they will 
oppose it. This fall would be a 
huge political fight for the pros 
and cons of the ballot initiative, 
which creates a lot of heartburn 
and results in millions of dol-
lars being spent.”

Friesen ex-
plained that the 
ballot initiative 
backs a bill pro-
posing a refund-
able tax credit 
in the amount of 
50 percent of the 
common levy 
of what districts 
send to their 
local schools. It 
carries an esti-

mated $1 billion fiscal impact, 
though it is unclear how that 
tab would be covered.

“It’s an unknown and it 
causes a lot of uncertainty with 
everyone, so that’s a fight I 
didn’t want to have,” he said. 
“I just think it’s a fight we 
don’t need to have and that we 
should have been able to fix 
this without having to go to 
the petition drive method,” he 
continued. “I’m not as wor-
ried about funding it because 
the more state aid you send 

‘I am not a fan of the 
ballot initiative, but if 
we don’t have the guts 
to do something we may 
be forced to go there.’

Sen. Curt Friesen

n Senator wants to avoid ballot initiative fight

AHS prom royaltyCity’s EMS study focus shifts to 
jurisdiction, possible partnerships

This week’s edition includes 
profiles on each of the can-
didates running in contested 
races for the  Hamilton County 
Board of Commissioners. 

Ivan Hongsermeier and 
Roger Nunnenkamp are both 
challenging incumbent Tim 
Bergen in the District 5 race. 
In District 1, Rich Kinsey is 

challenging incumbent Becky 
Richter. 

The News-Register asked 
each candidate a list of ques-
tions about their backgrounds 
and reasons for running. Their 
responses are printed verbatim 
on pages A6-7. 

This is part one of the 
News-Register’s primary 

election preview coverage. 
Next week the focus will shift 
to the Aurora mayor’s race, 
where three candidates threw 
their hat in the ring to replace 
outgoing Mayor Dave Long. 
Phil Hupf, Marlin Seeman and 
Stan Valasek will all be listed 
on the May 15 primary ballot, 
with the top two vote-getters 

advancing to the general elec-
tion in November.

Voters will have a chance 
to hear each of the candidates 
in person during an election 
forum scheduled for April 26 
at The Leadership Center. The 
Aurora News-Register is host-
ing the forum, which begins at 
6:30 p.m. 

News-Register/Richard Rhoden
The Aurora Middle School hosted its annual Greek Olympics Friday afternoon, capping off the Greek studies in style. 

Here, Lyndsay Jensen (left) and Trinidi Rice pull Wade Ohlson forward during the relay race that highlights the final event 
of the day. 

by Kurt Johnson 

The Aurora EMS Study 
Committee discussed the need 
to define the service jurisdic-
tion a fire-based ambulance 
system might serve as well as 
potential partnerships needed to 
reach that goal during an hour-
long meeting Thursday.

Facilitator Steven Wolf 
asked some baseline questions 
of the group, explaining that 
the options discussed will help 
lead to potential answers, with 
each discussion summarized in 
a final report expected by the 
end of August.

“Each agenda will cover a 
major topic,” said Wolf, a com-
munity engagement director 
with JEO Consulting. “What 
we’re doing with the points 
we’re making, information 
and questions, they will be 

answered at a future meeting 
and will be fully addressed 
in the study. So we’re kind of 
writing this in real time here. It 
may seem like a mosaic paint-
ing right now, but by the time 
we’re done with these meetings 
you can step back and see a 
portrait there.”

Thursday’s agenda started 
with a conversation on whether 
the goal is to continue provid-
ing countywide EMS service.

“As you look at fire-based 
EMS service the question 
becomes are you going to try 
to service the whole county or 
just Aurora and what kind of 
partnerships do you need if you 
are going to serve more than 
just the city area?” Wolf said.

Rick Melcher, Aurora city 
administrator, said he believes 
the goal is to keep the service 
similar to what it is currently, 
with residents throughout the 
county knowing they have ac-
cess to advanced life support 
services when they dial 911.

“That’s the best-case 
scenario,” added Aurora City 
Councilman Dick Phillips. 

“That depends on what the 
county is going to do. If the 
county doesn’t participate and 
donate money, then that leaves 
us to look at different opportu-
nities.”

“Right now our emergency 
medical system covers the en-
tire county, so they are set up to 
do that very well,” Mayor Dave 
Long continued. “We have 
relationships with the smaller 
communities where they help 
each other and we need to keep 
that type of set-up. That’s very 
important. The relationship 
with the rural fire ambulance 
people, we have to have that.”

Aurora Fire Chief Tom Cox 
noted that the existing ambu-
lance service responds to every 
call in the county, regardless of 
what fire district the call comes 
from. County commissioners 
voted earlier this year to end 
ownership and management 
of that service effective Oct. 
1, which is what prompted the 
city to initiate the study of a 
fire-based service.

n Staffing levels, 
handling of transfers 
on Monday agenda

Charge!

News-Register/Kurt Johnson

The royalty court for this week’s Aurora High School prom includes, front from left: Van-
essa Wergin, Jadyn Cattau, Abigail Ostdiek, Kristen McCoy. Back row: Lukas Pohlmann, 
Henry Penner, Jayden Herzberg, Caleb Badura. King and queen will be crowned Saturday.
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EMS issue stirs more local interest via letters to the editor -- C3
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Lady Hornets rock Kenesaw -- B1

(See CITY, A8)

Council
hears EMS
concerns

by Travis Blase 

The city council chambers 
were full Jan. 9 as council 
members and community 
members alike gathered to hear 
about the fire-based EMS study. 
The city-initiated study comes 
after the Hamilton County 
board of commissioners Jan. 2 
vote to cease ownership of the 
county’s EMS services as of 
Oct. 1.

Three individuals requested 
to speak to the council, and 
each person had their own per-
sonal and professional reasons 
to address the group. 

Rob Marlatt, president of 
the rural fire board, began with 
comments on behalf of his 
organization.

“As a rural fire board, we are 
wanting the city to look into 
this,” he said. “We are support-
ing whatever decision you do 
to help us with this issue.”

The concern for Marlatt 
and the rural fire board is the 
potential loss of an entity that 
has been a key part to the work 
they do when on a fire call.

“The interest of the rural 
fire board is the safety of those 
firemen out there on calls and 
EMS does a lot of great things 
when they are at fires and serv-
ing our community,” he added.

After Marlatt, former Ham-
ilton County paramedic Phil 
Thomas addressed the coun-
cil taking time to explain his 
knowledge of the subject.

“One thing that we’ve got 
to deal with here -- with the 
county and with the public -- is 
a little bit of a misunderstand-
ing of what happens with an 
ambulance service,” Thomas 
explained.

He continued by sharing 
the difference between a BLS 
(basic life support) service 
and an ALS (advanced life 
support) service. Thomas said 
most smaller towns have a BLS 
service staffed with emergency 
medical technicians, though 
the Hamilton County service 

n Citizens support 
city getting involved 
with fire-based study

City initiates study of fire-based EMS
by Travis Blase 

After a decision was made 
by Hamilton County commis-
sioners Jan. 2 to discontinue 
ownership and management 
of the county’s emergency 
medical services as of Oct. 1, 

city leaders voted last week 
to pursue their own study of a 
fire-based ambulance service.

City Administrator Rick 
Melcher and Mayor Dave Long 
explained the initial intentions 
of the study, which will be 
focused on how Aurora might 

n Melcher, Long explain how committee 
will be formed in search of solution

merge the ambulance service 
into the city’s volunteer fire 
department. 

“Our focus is fire-based and 
that’s all we want to study,” 
Long stated. “We’re not say-
ing it’s the answer, but it’s the 
one that we want to study. If 
another group wants to pursue 
another one, fine, but then 
we’ll have A and B to look at 
with specific costs.”

The city’s fire-based study 

will begin with a committee 
now being established, but 
not one that the city plans on 
organizing itself. According to 
Melcher, they hope an initial 
combination of city, county 
and hospital officials can begin 
hand-picking individuals to fill 
out the committee. Both enti-
ties have been invited to partic-
ipate, though their involvement 
had not been confirmed as of 
this writing.

“I think the thought of the 
city council right now is that 
the people who would be 
involved are those who would 
be more involved with not just 
emergency medical respond-
ers, but emergency responders 
themselves,” Melcher said. 
“People choosing these people 
are not going to be the city, but 
the group of individuals who 

(See STUDY, A8)

by Richard Rhoden 

A structure fire at the Aurora football 
field Monday morning had the Aurora 
fire department with all hands on deck 
in subzero temperatures. 

According to Aurora Fire Chief Tom 
Cox, the cause of a structure fire inside 
the Aurora press box at the football field 
is still unknown, but what they do know 
is that it wasn’t an electrical fire. 

“Right now we know where it start-
ed, on the floor against the back wall 
in the middle,” Cox reported. “And the 
only thing in the area was a trash can.”

The state fire marshal was called 
to the scene later in the day, but as of 
Tuesday the cause question remain 
unanswered.

“He really didn’t have a direct 
cause,” Cox reported. “He ruled out the 
two heaters and there was no electrical 

News-Register/Richard Rhoden
The Aurora Volunteer Fire Department was dispatched to a blaze at the Aurora football field press box Monday 

morning despite subzero temperatures. The cause of the fire is not yet known, but an electrical fire has been ruled out. 

Cause of Monday fire unknown

Aurora press box damaged
close by so it’s undetermined at this 
time.” 

Cox also reported that there was no 
sign of illegal entry, noting that school 
officials had to unlock the door to let 
fire crews inside.

“Unless someone got in there 
another way, there was no sign of a 
break-in,” he said. 

Aurora band teacher Dan Sodomka 
was headed to the elementary building 
when he noticed smoke and called over 
to school officials, who then alerted the 
fire department. 

Firefighters were on the scene in a 
timely fashion and took care of busi-
ness. According to Cox, the depart-
ment arrived on scene at 11:41 a.m., 
and wrapped things up around 1:30 
p.m. 

As of now, official damage totals 
aren’t available, but Cox reported there 

to be major damage that will have to 
be fixed. 

“The interior will need to be 
completely rebuilt,” Supt. Damon 
McDonald reported. “We have plans to 
rebuild the press box and have begun 
the redesign process already. As soon 
as the weather cooperates we will get 
started.”

Monday’s fire was a challenge for 
fire crews, Cox admitted, due to the 
extreme cold conditions.

“It’s hard to train for those kind of 
conditions,” he said. “When you’re 
dealing with water in that cold of 
weather you have to keep the water 
flowing all the time. It was pretty 
tough, especially in that situation 
when we were climbing up those metal 
bleachers. There was already ice on 
them before we added to the problem 
with more water.”

(See PENNER, A8)

by Kurt Johnson 

Nine months after throw-
ing his hat in the ring as a 
candidate for Nebraska’s 3rd 
District congressional seat, 
Kirk Penner is enthused by the 
positive, grassroots response he 
is getting and looks forward to 

hitting the campaign trail hard 
before the May 15 primary.

“My traction has been very 
good,” said Penner, a native of 
Aurora running as a Republi-
can candidate on what he calls 
a middle class, small business 
platform. “I have had a lot 
of support at the grassroots 
level from county chairs and 
rank-and-file Republicans. I 
haven’t had any negative, only 
positive, because people want 
a choice.”

Penner faces a formidable 
challenge in incumbent Adrian 

Smith, 
though there 
may still 
be other 
Republican 
challengers 
added before 
the March 1 
filing dead-
line. Paul 
Theobald 
has also filed 
as a Demo-

crat, and at this point has no 
opposition in the primary.

Penner logged a lot of miles 

in the vast 3rd District during 
the fall and is ramping up his 
schedule of events now that 
the calendar says 2018.

“I spent a majority of my 
time this fall in the outskirts of 
the district,” he said of trips to 
Valentine, McCook and other 
communities. “My push com-
ing up is going to be the Grand 
Island, Hastings, Kearney, 
Beatrice and Scottsbluff com-
munities. You’re also going to 
see a blitz of advertising early 
on TV and you’re going to 
hear some things on the radio 

and read things in the newspa-
per.”

Penner made headlines in 
August when he challenged 
Smith to a February debate. 
He has not received a direct 
response at this point, though 
a spokesman for Smith’s cam-
paign said the incumbent will 
likely be open to some type of 
debate.

“Congressman Smith has 
debated opponents in every 
election and we’d certainly 
intend and expect that there 

n GOP candidate 
for 3rd District seat 
anxious for debate

Penner poised to ramp up campaign for Congress

Kirk Penner
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End of an era for 
local daycare

Connie Shaneyfelt 
closed the door recently 
on a 45-year career taking 
care of children at Platy-
time Circle Daycare. Her 
story leads off a series of 
Prime Time articles. Page 
C1

Aurora wrestlers 
4th at UNK duals

Aurora wrestlers fin-
ished fourth at the UNK 
duals last week and now 
head home for Thursday’s 
annual Veteran’s Dual and 
a weekend tournament. 
Page B2

Smalls teaching 
new dance class

Chris and Michelle 
Small have begun offer-
ing a new dance class in 
Aurora, designed for both 
beginners and experi-
enced dancers. Page A7

MCHI commits to 
new program

Memorial Community 
Health focused on im-
proved antibiotic use. Page 
B12

Session focuses 
on chemigation

UNL Extension educa-
tor speaks at York Ag 
Expo. Page C6

Want local information on the Web? -- Go to auroranewsregister.com

Trends: Living in Aurora, commuting to work

(See MAYOR, A8)

Carlson continues High Plains FFA tradition 

(See FFA, A8)

Aurora, Giltner girls come up just shy of state bids -- Pages B3-4
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Banama Rams opens in Hordville -- C8

Openings Available!
Allowing You More Time To Enjoy Life!

Please call 402-694-2300 

www.memorialcommunityhealth.orgExplore Hamilton County’s premiere independent & assisted living facility.

City begins 
study on fire-
based EMS plan

Change pending in 
Aurora mayor’s office

by Travis Blase 

City leaders reported this 
week that a committee has 
been assembled to look into the 
possibility of combining the 
Aurora Volunteer Fire Depart-
ment with the county ambu-
lance service. 

Knowing that the county’s 
role as owner/manager of the 
local EMS service is set to end 
Oct. 1, Mayor Dave Long said 
discussions have begun with 
hopes and expectations that a 
new plan will be ready before 
October.

“We’ve had our first meet-
ing in relations to emergency 
medical services,” Long said. 
“We formed a committee that 
I’m going to refer to as the 
Emergency Medical Services 

Committee. This committee 
was formed by individual insti-
tutions that picked the members 
on it.”

Long and other city officials 
went directly to groups they 
thought would be connected 
to the emergency services like 
Memorial Community Health, 
Aurora Rural Fire District, 
Hamilton County Sheriff, 
Aurora Police Department 
and representatives of villages 
within Hamilton County.

Those in attendance at 
the first meeting included 
Long, city administrator Rick 
Melcher, city council members 
Dick Phillips, Dottie Anderson 
and Wayne Roblee, Aurora 
police chief Paul Graham, 
Rob Marlatt (representing the 

n Long says goal to be complete by Oct. 1

News-Register/Richard Rhoden

High Plains junior Logan Russell won his second consecutive Class D 106-pound championship Saturday in front of 
a jam-packed crowd at the CenturyLink Center in Omaha. Russell completed his junior year with a championship and 
an unblemished 51-0 record. For more state wrestling coverage from Omaha, see pages B1-6. 

Two-time state champion

News-Register/Travis Blase
High Plains FFA president 

Alyse Carlson has enjoyed 
her time in the program over 
the years, which has given 
her the knowledge and life 
skills to help become a large 
animal veterinarian.

(See CITY, A8)

Editor’s note: This article is 
the second in an ongoing se-
ries designed to help interpret 
data from the Nebraska Public 
Power District’s Economic and 
Demographic Trends report.

by Travis Blase 

For many Aurora residents, 
the appeal of living in a small 
town and driving each day to 
work in a larger city makes 
sense, for a variety of reasons.

In today’s transient soci-

ety, in fact, living 
in one town and 
working in another 
is commonplace, 
with some folks 
even going online to 
work for a company 
located in another 
state.

An economic and demo-
graphic trends report done by 
the Nebraska Public Power 
District for Hamilton County 
and Aurora illustrates the 
varying employment situations 

found around the 
county.

Specifically for 
Aurora, a count 
of workers living 
within the city 
limits added up 
to 2,072 in 2014, 

according to the report.  Of 
those 2,072 who live in the 
city limits, 51 percent re-
main in Hamilton County for 
employment while 49 percent 
leave the county borders for 
work. Numerically, this means 

that 1,056 workers remain in 
Hamilton County while 1,016 
work outside the county.

Of the 1,016 who work out-
side of the county, Hall County 
is the biggest draw, luring 407 
workers, or 19.6 percent.

Harlan Schafer is one of 
those individuals who travels 
from Aurora to Hall County, 
where he works for Hansen 
Agri-Placement in Grand 
Island helping others find work 
within the ag industry.

A look inside
the numbers

A look inside
the numbers

n FFA presi-
dents from Au-
rora, Hampton 
share perspec-
tive. Pages D1, 4.

(See TRENDS, A8)

by Kurt Johnson 

Aurora will have a changing 
of the guard in the mayor’s of-
fice by year’s end, and there is 
a chance the new leader will be 
a familiar face.

Dave Long announced 
Thursday that he will not seek 
a second term as mayor, end-
ing his tenure after four years. 
Long’s predecessor, Marlin 
Seeman, announced Thursday 
that has thrown his hat in the 
ring for the mayoral election, a 
post he held previously for 12 
years.

The filing deadline for non-
incumbents is March 1, mean-
ing the field could still grow 
with new challengers in the 

next week.
Long,

who taught 
for 40 years, 
including
36 at Aurora 
High School, 
said he has 
enjoyed his 
time at City 
Hall.

“I think 
part of the 
reason I 
would be 
doing this is 
to have more 
family time,” 
he said. “I 
have worked 
with a lot of 
individual
groups on a 
lot of proj-
ects we have 

completed. I think the city is 
sitting in a great position now 

n Long will not seek 
2nd term; Seeman 
files for familiar post

Dave Long

Marlin Seeman

by Travis Blase 

High school programs are 
always in an ever-changing 
mindset to evolve and im-
prove upon the previous year’s 
achievements. For High Plains 
the group that has been at the 
forefront of doing just that is 

their FFA 
program,
which is 
headed this 
year by pres-
ident Alyse 
Carlson.

“Since my freshman year 
I felt that it was something I 
wanted to achieve,” Carlson 
said about her initial reasons 
for wanting to serve as FFA 
president her senior year. “I 
saw that there was demand 

in this industry and that there 
needed to be some leadership 
and to help students see what 
needed to be done.”

For Carlson it was a life on 
the farm as she grew up taking 
care of cattle, horses, pigs, 
chickens and llamas. Those 
years helped Carlson decide 
which career path she hopes to 
follow next year.

“It definitely helped being 
around them every day to learn 
more about the species,” she 
said. “It’s part of the reason 
I took on pigs two years ago 
myself just to learn more about 
them. I want to a large animal 
veterinarian so I want to work 
with cattle and horses every 
day.”

While the four-year FFA 
veteran has experience and 

knowledge in the ag field, like 
anything there was still a chal-
lenge for the young president.

“One of the hardest parts 
is gaining respect because 
there is a lack of motivation 
at times and not wanting to be 
involved,” she explained. “So 
you have to find individuals 
with different skills and try to 
see how they work into your 
program. You have to use the 
resources you have and com-

January 18, 2018

February 21, 2018
April 18, 2018

Independent experts gave 
presentations, and committee 
members conducted site visits to 
peer cities.

Topic Area
• SAFER Grant
• EMS Billing Services
• Staffing and Scheduling
• Facilities and Equipment

Peer Cities/Peer Services
• York, NE
• Nebraska City, NE
• Crete, NE
• Howard County, NE

EMS Study Committee Meetings

Date Topic

1 02-05-18 Committee Objectives and Priorities

2 02-19-18
York Fire and Rescue, Current HCAS 
Operations

3 03-07-18
Licensing Requirements ,  
Grant Funding Opportunities

4 03-26-18 Distribution and Types of EMS Calls

5 4-12-18 Service Area and Partnerships

6 4-23-18 On-Duty Calls and Transfers

7 05-08-18 Equipment and Facilities

8 05-24-18 Staffing

9 06-06-18 Billing Services

10 06-19-18 Budget and Operational costs



FEASIBILITY STUDY FOR A 
CITY-OWNED, FIRE-BASED 
EMS SERVICE

For more information, contact Eric Melcher, Aurora City Administrator, at ctyadm@cityofaurora.org or 402-694-6992.

Recommendations of the EMS Study Committee

Recommendations are based on the supermajority consensus of committee 
members.

The committee found a way to more effectively operate an EMS service that 
brings in more private dollars to underwrite a top-quality service.

Committee members did not want to compromise the health and safety of 
Hamilton County residents in any way.

1. Pursue a license from the State of Nebraska to operate a fire-based EMS.
2. Apply for eligible grants for equipment, personnel, and other operational costs of 

running an EMS.
3. Create an EMS operation that can handle up to 950 calls per year.
4. Actively pursue more transfers than is currently being handled by Hamilton 

County.
5. Have a staff of one full-time director, eight paramedics, and target a part-time 

staff of 10 that are qualified at minimum as EMTs.
6. Initially continue using EMS Billing Services as the billing service provider, but 

continuously evaluate other competitive options.
7. Consider creating a temporary living quarters for full- and part-time staff while 

on shift at the existing EMS building or at a nearby location to decrease response 
times and maximize the recruitment and retention of full time employees.

8. Consider billing for standby services at public events, not sponsored by the City 
of Aurora.

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS



PROPOSED BUDGET FOR CITY-OWNED, FIRE-BASED EMS
2018-2019

ACCOUNT# ACCOUNT DESCRIPTION  PROPOSED 

10-110-5000 SALARIES  $650,000.00 

10-110-5001 PAYROLL TAX EXP (S.S.)  $52,000.00 

10-110-5003 WORKMANS COMPENSATION  $25,090.00 

10-110-5004 HEALTH/VISION/LIFE/DENTAL  $154,700.00 

10-110-5005 PENSION  $52,000.00 

10-110-5006 UNEMPLOYMENT COMPENSATION  $202.00 

10-110-5500 OFFICE SUPPLIES  $4,000.00 

10-110-5501 COMPUTER SOFTWARE  $2,000.00 

10-110-5502 AMBULANCE SUPPLIES  $19,000.00 

10-110-5503 BOOKS & MAGAZINES  $200.00 

10-110-5504 FUEL  $18,000.00 

10-110-5505 Oil & GREASE  $500.00 

10-110-5506 TIRES/TIRE REPAIR  $5,000.00 

10-110-5600 MAINT. & REPAIRS-PARTS  $500.00 

10-110-5620 BUILDING & GROUNDS-MATERIALS  $5,000.00 

10-110-5700 UNIFORMS/SAFETY CLOTHING  $5,200.00 

10-110-6015 CONTRACT LABOR-MEDICAL BILLING SERVICES  $50,000.00 

10-110-6030 INSURANCE  $8,000.00 

10-110-6032 EMPLOYEE BONDS  $100.00 

10-110-6100 TELEPHONE  $6,300.00 

10-110-6101 ELECTRICITY-OFFICES  $2,000.00 

10-110-6110 NATURAL GAS  $1,500.00 

10-110-6200 POSTAGE  $500.00 

10-110-6210 ADVERTISING  $500.00 

10-110-6211 PRINTING  $400.00 

10-110-6300 VEHICLE/EQUIP REPAIRS  $6,000.00 

10-110-6310 BLDG REPAIRS & MAINT  $3,000.00 

10-110-6315 OTHER REPAIRS & MAINT.  $3,000.00 

10-110-6316 RADIO MAINTENANCE  $2,000.00 

10-110-6319 COMMUNITY PUBLICITY  $1,000.00 

10-110-6400 EDUCATION/CONVENTIONS  $6,000.00 

10-110-6401 TRAVEL  $1,000.00 

10-110-6410 DUES/LICENSES  $1,000.00 

10-110-6900 MISCELLANEOUS  $1,000.00 

 OPERATING EXPENSES TOTAL  $1,086,692.00 

10-110-7010 BUILDINGS & GROUNDS  $25,000.00 

10-110-7100 OTHER IMPROVEMENTS

 CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS TOTAL  $25,000.00 

10-110-7200 VEHICLES  $50,000.00 

10-110-7300 EQUIPMENT  $6,000.00 

10-110-7400 OFFICE EQUIPMENT/COMPUTER  $5,000.00 

 OTHER CAPITAL OUTLAY TOTAL  $    61,000.00 

10-110-9500 TRANSFER TO OTHER FUNDS  

 OTHER TOTAL  

 PUBLIC SAFETY POLICE\FIRE TOTAL  $1,172,692.00 

TOTAL PROPOSED REVENUES  $570,000.00 

TOTAL PROPOSED EXPENSES  $1,172,692.00 

BALANCE FORWARD  ($602,692.00)



FEASIBILITY STUDY FOR A CITY-OWNED, FIRE-BASED EMS SERVICE

For more information, contact Eric Melcher, Aurora City Administrator, at ctyadm@cityofaurora.org or 402-694-6992.

CONCERNS WITH PRIVATE SERVICE OPTIONS

The 2017 EMS Citizen Study Group Final Report 
does not provide certainty on the quality or level 
of EMS service Hamilton County residents will 
receive.

The 2017 EMS Citizen Study Group Final Report 
did not adequately compare itself with peer cities.

• Why did peer cities studied by Aurora’s EMS committee 
drop their private sector EMS providers and go back to public 
provided EMS service?

The report does not make clear what happens to 
our publicly funded ambulances.

• Are Hamilton County residents being asked to provide corporate 
welfare to a private service by giving away our ambulances?

Rescue 28, Inc. has only been incorporated for 
one month and has no track record.

• Rescue 28, Inc. has no principal address on file with the Nebraska 
Secretary of State.

• Rescue 28, Inc. has no known clients, no known staff, no known 
EMS equipment, and no known experience in operating an 
ambulance service.

Rescue 28, Inc. proposes to cut current EMS 
staffing by more than half and reduce overall 
response service.

• Proposal reduces EMS staff from 9 to 4 professionals.
• Proposal reduces average annual call responses from 750 to 575 

per year.
• Proposal eliminates stand-by services for school and community 

events.
• Proposal underfunds future equipment needs.

Rescue 28, Inc. seeks a taxpayer subsidy to 
operate in order to guarantee a profit for its 
investors.

• The proposal demands that its  contract be renegotiated every 
year.

All of the peer cities reviewed by the  
Aurora EMS Study Committee have abandoned 
the use of private ambulance service providers 

and reverted back to a public EMS service model.

EMS CITIZEN STUDY GROUP
FINAL REPORT

RESCUE 28, INC. PROPOSAL


